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HEADLIGHTS 

South Jersey Region AACA 

Club Website www.sjraaca.com 

Phil & Angie Kinsey’s 
1954 Chevy Bel Air  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER 
14 7:00 PM CLUB MEETING 
       Woodstown Borough Hall 
13 Noon-4 PM ANNUAL CLUB  
       PICNIC  -  Ft. Mott State Park 
16 5-8 PM CRUISE NIGHT 
       Bobbitt Auto 
19  4-8 KOUNTRY KITCHEN CRUISE 
21 7:00 PM Board Meeting 
        Woodstown Borough Hall 
22 7:00 PM 2016 National Meet 
       Meeting at McFarland Home 

EVENTS & ACTIVITIES 

September, 2015 

OCTOBER 
 

1 6:30 PM FRIENDSHIP & FOOD  
       NIGHT OUT at NJ Motorsports  
       Park, 8000 Dividing Creek Rd., 
       Millville, NJ  08332 
5    7:00 PM CLUB MEETING 
       Woodstown Borough Hall 
 

7-10  HERSHEY FALL MEET 
 

17 3-6 PM TOYS FOR TOTS  
       CRUISE AT BOBBITT AUTO 
 

NOVEMBER 
2 7:00 PM CLUB MEETING 
       Woodstown Borough Hall 
7 Salute the Troops Car Show 
       10 am-3 pm Rose Tree Park   
        1671 N. Providence Rd. 
         Media, PA  
 

15 AMERICAN TREASURE TOUR 
       9:00 am meeting at Harrison 
       House Diner, Mullica Hill 
 

I guess my love of cars is in my DNA, as I 

was about as car crazy as anyone could get 

before I made it to kindergarten. I  knew all 

the makes and models, loved the old Harley 

Earl styles, especially the fat fendered Buicks 

in black, of course, and knew folks more by 

the type of car they drove than by any other 

trait they may have had. Dad always said that 

if I knew my school work half as well as I 

knew my cars, I’d go places. No doubt he was 

right about that, but I’ll never really know as I 

never set that priority. 

I’ve only had three collector cars, two of 

which I currently own. Every car has been a 

Chevrolet. Between family history of buying 

GM and my association with Chuck Gibson, I 

guess my fate is sealed on that. 

(Continued on Page 6) 
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SJRAACA OFFICERS 
President: Dave Birchmire  -  856-371-9304 
 birchmiresr@hotmail.com  
Vice President: Terry Shelton  
Secretary: Leon Erdner  
Treasurer: Edna Norr is  
Editor: Linda McFar land  - 609-202-3907

 sjraaca@gmail.com 

************************* 

CLUB MEMBERSHIP  
¶ SJRAACA dues are $10 per year (due by Jan 1st).  

¶ Must be a member of AACA National. 

¶ Meetings are at Woodstown Borough Hall at 7 p.m.              
the 1st Monday of every month except September then it is the 
following Monday. Call any board member  for  meeting 
cancellation notices during weather emergency. 

¶ CLUB WEBSITE:  www.SJRAACA.com 
     There is always more to see on our Website.   

  

CLUB JACKETS OR SHIRTS?? 

Placing a shirt & jackets order soon.   
The cost is on the members. See Linda 
Golf Shirts: S-XL $22; 2X & 3X $24 
Spring Jackets: S-XL $38; 2X $40 & 3X $42 
Winter Jackets  S-XL $60; 2X & 3X $63 
 

************************* 

 HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!  
 
September 3 Fran Shore 
September 17 Bob Chalow 
September 17 Chuck Gibson 
September 20 Joyce Gibson 
September 22 Chip Hubler 
September 23 Bonnie Powell 
September 24 Dave Ross 
 
 

BIRTHDAYS NEEDED! If you haven’t  been to a meeting 
lately and never gave me your birthday, then I don’t have it.  
E-mail or mail your birthday to me so I can make sure it’s in the 
newsletter. 
 

 
SUNSHINE 

Becky Counsellor reported that a 
sympathy card was sent to Sharon 
Raines and a get well card was sent 
to Mike Torowus. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
Dave Birchmire 

With the fall being the best and most enjoyable 
time to drive and have fun with our antique 
vehicles, lets hit the road with our pride and joys. 
We had another well attended friendship and food 

night out last month at The Green Olive Restaurant. It’s always 
nice to be with car friends and to share a nice meal is a bonus. 

 

Our region went on a overnight tour to “Bill’s Old Bike 
Barn & Museum” in Bloomsburg PA on August 21-22. Thank 
you Chuck for organizing this for us. We had a nice size group 
attend and we all had a great time. 

 

Our annual club picnic at Ft. Mott State Park this year had 
good friends, good food, and good weather. Maybe a tad cool 
but no bugs. There was even someone with a late model 
Mustang that had a flat tire when he arrived. The question is how 
many club members does it take to fix a flat? See photo, lol!! 

 

Bobbitt’s monthly cruise night continues to be well attended 
and enjoyed with DJ Ed spinning records. Next month will be on 
Saturday, October 17th from 3-6 pm. This will be our  last 
one for the season and our Toys for Tots toy drive cruise. Please 
bring an unwrapped new toy. This is what it is all about, and the 
children will have a wonderful Christmas. 

 

Our next and last Kountry Kitchen Cruise will be this 
Saturday, Sept. 19th from 4-8 pm. There will be a DJ  
entertaining again and there will be discounts on meals. There 
will be a 20% discount off the regular menu along with a $12.99 
buffet as well. 

 

The October Friendship & Food night will be October 1st at 
6:30 pm at NJ Motorsports Park in Millville. We need as many 
cars as possible to arrive by 5:00 pm so we can see how to setup 
the show field layout for our upcoming National meet in May of 
2016. 

 

Be on the lookout for this years election ballots. There are 
two director positions open this year.  Please return as soon as 
possible.   

 

See you all down the road. 
 
 

American Treasure Tour 
Oaks PA—November 15 

SJRAACA is planning another  
                Joint Region Tour  With  

       New Jersey Region and Ontelauntee          
  Region 

We will be going to The American Treasure Tour 
In Oaks PA. 

Cost:  $35 per person/$20 youth 3-17 
Includes Tour and catered buffet lunch 

Deadline to sign up is October 17 
No Refunds after November 1 

 
Send check made payable to SJRAACA to  

Edna Norris, 410 Rt. 45, Mannington, NJ 08079 
 

We will be leaving Harrison House Diner 9:00 am 
 

Questions contact: 
Chuck Gibson—609-221-5435  

Or 
Linda McFarland—609-202-3907 
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Meeting Highlights of the  
South Jersey Region 

Monday, September 14, 2015 
The meeting was called to order by President 

Dave Birchmire at 7:00 pm and all stood for the 
pledge to the flag. There were no guests or new 
members in attendance.   

Janet Erdner was filling in for Leon Erdner who 
was on vacation.  Leon did not give Janet the minutes 
from the last meeting. 

Edna Norris gave the treasurer’s report and it was 
approved as read and bills were approved for 
payment. 

Janet read a thank you note from the AACA 
Library for our donation of $125 in memory of Frank 
Heiss, Sr.  

Becky Counsellor reported that she sent a 
sympathy card to Sharon Raines and a get well card to 
Mike Torowus. 

Dave reported on the Club Picnic that was 
Sunday, September 13th. There were 29 members in 
attendance. It was catered by Italian Kitchen and 
Dave thanked Janet Erdner, Bonnie Green and Sue 
Birchmire for planning and doing a great job for 
everyone who attended. 

Linda McFarland reported on the Overnight Tour 
to Bloomsburg and “Bills Old Bike Barn”.  She noted 
that it was attended by 14 members and the 
accommodations were very nice and “Bills Old Bike 
Barn” was a really neat place to visit. 

Sue Birchmire reported for the Nominating 
Committee. There are 2 Board positions open as Ron 
Scott and Valerie Wynne are coming off the Board. 
Currently, Ron Scott and Ray McFarland are running 
for the Board positions. If anyone else would like to 
run, please contact either Sue Birchmire, Les Sutton 
or Doretta Scott. 

Bobbitt Cruise Night is this Wednesday, Sept. 
16th, and Saturday, September 19th is the Kountry 
Kitchen Cruise Night from 4-8 pm. Our Friendship & 
Food night is our Kountry Kitchen Cruise. 

September 21st at 7 pm there will be a Board 
Meeting at the Woodstown Borough Hall. 

There will be a 2016 Meet Meeting at the 
McFarland home on Tuesday, September 22nd at       
7 pm. 

October 1st Friendship & Food at 6:30 pm will be 
held at the NJ Motorsports Park.  Dave would like a 
few people to get there around 5:00 pm so we can talk 
about placement of cars for the 2016 meet. 

October 13th will be a meeting of the 50th 
Anniversary Committee at Bill & Valerie Wynne’s 
home.  Janet Erdner talked about some of the ideas we 
will be discussing regarding a banquet, and cookbook. 

November 15th is our Joint Region Tour to the 
American Treasure Tour in Oaks, PA. Cost is $35 for 
adults and $20 for youth 3-17. This includes a catered 
buffet lunch and the tour. Please make your checks 
payable to SJRAACA and mail to Edna Norris.  
Deadline to sign up for this tour is October 17th. 

November 7th from 10 am-3 pm is the Annual 
Salute the Troops Car Show in Rose Tree Park, 1671 
North Providence Road, Media, PA 19063 (Rain 
Date, November 8th).  All proceeds collected will be 
presented to local organizations that support US 
military veterans. 

A 1957 Chevy Convertible is for sale.  More 
information is in the Classified section of the 
Newsletter. 

A motion to adjourn was made at 8:40 pm. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

South Jersey Region AACA 

CRUISE NIGHT 

September 19 - 4-8 PM 

KOUNTRY KITCHEN 

373 Harding Hwy, US Rt. 40 

Pittsgrove, NJ 08318 

Great Music & Food 

Buffet Dinner Available $12.99 

20% Discount to those  

bringing their antique car 

For Information Contact: 

Dave Birchmire  856-371-9304 

 
 

FRIENDSHIP & FOOD 
         NIGHT OUT 
       September 19th 
      Kountry Kitchen 
         Cruise Night  4-8 PM 
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ACA CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
Listed below are some upcoming National tours and 

meets you may be interested in attending: 
¶ September 14-18, 2015 Founders Tour (Post Ψом     

Vehicles) Canton & Meander Chapters of the Ohio  
Region, Northeast Ohio 

¶ October 7-10, 2015 Eastern Fall Meet—Hershey     
Region, Hershey PA 

¶ November 5-7, 2015 Central Fall Meet—Lagniappe 
Chapter, Louisiana Region, Houma, Louisiana 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

Bloomsburg Overnight Tour 
August 21-22, 2015 

 

A great time was had by 14 members of the South Jersey 

Region on the Bloomsburg Overnight Tour. 

We all met for breakfast at Café 7, just off Exit 10 of  Rt. 

295.  We then made our way north to Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania. 

There were 6 vehicles in all and once we got past the traffic 

area on the Blue Route it was clear sailing from there to 

Bloomsburg.   

We arrived at our hotel “Budget Host Patriot Inn” around 4 

pm and decided we would all meet for dinner at the adjoining 

Morris Family Restaurant. 

We all enjoyed a great dinner and great service.  After 

dinner we went out for ice cream. 

The hotel provided us with a nice conference room where 

we all congregated.  Some of us played a round of cards with 

Colin (Greens grandson who kept  us in stitches). Some of our 

card playing skills were definitely lacking.   

The next morning we had a great breakfast and then and  

after checking out of the hotel we traveled a short distance down 

the road to “Bills Old Bike Barn”.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What a great display of Bikes and loads of memorabilia on 

display.  What a bargain, only $5 admission.  There was so much 

to see.  The 2nd floor had loads of 

vintage items also. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After spending several hours touring “Bills Old Bike Barn” 

we all went our separate ways toward home. 

The following members attended this tour, Dave & Sue 

Birchmire, Betty & Jim Christos, Becky & Ed Counsellor, Chuck 

Gibson, Bonnie & Gary Green & grandson Colin, Jane & Paul 

Kinsey, and Linda & Ray McFarland. 

If you ever get a chance to go out to Bloomsburg 

Pennsylvania, we can all highly recommend visiting “Bills Old 

Bike Barn” and stay at the Budget Host Patriot Inn.  The Morris 

Family Restaurant is also a great place to eat. 

Thanks to Chuck Gibson for planning a great tour.  We all 

had a wonderful time.   Linda McFarland 
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SJRAACA CLASSIFIEDS 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
FOR SALE 1976 Alfa Romeo Spider  $3,800 OBO 
¶ 78,000 Original miles                     NEW PRICE   
¶ 5 speed, fuel injected 
¶ New water pump, new radiator 
¶ New fan shroud, new shocks 
¶ New convertible top with separate hard top 
¶ Runs well  -  Extremely fun to drive 
Contact: Ray McFarland 609-202-3906 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

No Photo 
Available 

 
FOR SALE 1939 Ford Sedan  -  Price Negotiable 
¶ Unassembled 
¶ Engine almost Finished  
¶ Owner was creating a rod 
¶ Color blue with grey interior 
¶ Has all or most parts needed to complete 
For more information call 856-468-6315 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
350 AUTO TRANSMISSION 
¶ For Sale OR Trade  -  350 Auto Transmission with  
        Pontiac bolt up. 
Call Dave at 856-542-0569 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
 

LET US HELP YOU SELL YOUR CAR AND/OR 
PARTS. Contact Linda McFarland with your 
items for sale.  sjraaca@gmail.com 

** * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

Mark your Calendars! 
hŎǘƻōŜǊ мǎǘτCǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ ϧ CƻƻŘ 
сΥол ta ŀǘ ǘƘŜ bW aƻǘƻǊǎǇƻǊǘǎ tŀǊƪ 
уллл 5ƛǾƛŘƛƴƎ /ǊŜŜƪ wƻŀŘ 
aƛƭƭǾƛƭƭŜΣ bW  луоон 
LŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ōȅ рΥлл ǇƳ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ 
ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ ŬŜƭŘ ƭŀȅƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ 
нлмс bŀǝƻƴŀƭ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘΗ 

SJRAACA CLASSIFIEDS 

 
 
 
 
 

FOR SALE 1957 Chevy Bel Air Convertible  $90,000 
*  Red w/white top *  Continental kit 
*  Garage kept  *  Calif made car/rust free 
*  Fender skirts  *  Wide white wall tires 
*  Undercarriage detailed  * Spinner wheel caps 
*  83,500 miles (Condition 2)  *283 V8-4 barrel 
*  Power Steering & Brakes 
*  Power Glide transmission—dual exhaust 
*  Interior Red & Silver    * Original AM Radio 
Contact: Dave 1-717-464-9394 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SOUTH JERSEY REGION AACA 

CRUISE NIGHT  

Bobbitt Auto  

595 Salem Quinton Rd. Salem, NJ 

WEDNESDAYS 5:00-8:00 PM 

      April 15th    July 22nd 

      May 20th     August 19th 

           June 17th  September 16th 
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 17th 3:00-

6:00 PM 

TOYS FOR TOTS CRUISE 

Bring a NEW unwrapped TOY 
 

Hot Dogs & Beverage for all drivers  

who bring out their antique auto  

Come on out and enjoy the music by  

Ed Counsellor and see old friends. 
 

FOR INFORMATION CONTACT: 

Dave Birchmire  856-371-9304 

Martin Erdner 856-935-0537 
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Kinsey’s ’54 Bel Air (Cont’d) 

They aren’t necessarily my favorite marque, but I 
always had a soft spot for the 1949 through 1954 
model years of the Chevrolet brand. Even as a kid, I 
liked that series Chevy. So, I now own a ‘54 Bel Air 
and a ‘50 Styleline Deluxe. Both are pretty boring, 
but both are original condition, survivor cars. So, that 
all said, I’m going to feature my ‘54 Bel Air in this 
article. 

 
I found the ‘54 advertised in Hemmings in March 

of 2007. There were no photos, but the description 
sounded good to me.  It was a New Jersey titled car 
from day one assembled in the Tarrytown, NY 
Chevrolet plant, and sold new in Booton, NJ. I 
believe, but am not certain, that I am the 4th owner. 
The car was purchased by a member of the VCCA 
Chevy Club back in the 1970’s or 1980’s, and that 
owner drove it to the 25th VCCA Anniversary Meet 
in California in 1985—Booton, NJ to Santa Rosa, 
California and back.  The VCCA folks knew the car, 
and when the owner passed, the car dropped off the 
radar of the club. The guy I bought it from lived in 
Milltown, NJ and was not a Chevy Club member. 
When I found it, Chuck went to inspect it and 
recognized the car. The lost had been found. It had 
54,700 miles on it when I bought it and now has just 
shy of 60,000. Whether that is original or not, who 
knows, but it seems to be, given the absence of rust 
and strength of the drive chain. 

 
I have done very little to it. Last year I had the 

leaf springs replaced, along with a few other 
suspension items, which gave it a better ride. Also, I 
had seat belts installed so I can take my grandson out 
riding. He especially likes the OCNJ AACA Show 
and Parade, where he can be the center of attention 
motoring down the boards in Pop’s ‘54, someday to 
be his ‘54. He loves the car, so, if that love of car 
prevails, I will definitely pass it onto him.  

I’ve pretty much come to realize that I like both 
the ‘50 and ‘54 because of the great memories that 

they evoke. My grandfather was a General 
Superintendent for Acme Markets, retiring in 1957. 
In that position he was given a company vehicle. The 
two in my lifetime that I remember are his ‘50 black 
Utility Coupe and his ‘54 black Utility sedan. He also 
had a gorgeous 1950 Buick Special fastback, two 
door sedan in tuxedo black with wide white walls, L8 
with 3 on the tree.  I’d love to have that car today.  

 
But back to the Chevys, I used to love riding in 

them with him, so my cars take me back to my 
childhood and great memories, which in my world, 
where my wife says that I reside in the present, but 
live in the past, are a perfect match for me. 

 
The first year I had the car I took it on tour with 

the Pine Barrens Touring Region Chevy group the 
VCCA to Wellsboro, PA.  We covered 1,100 miles in 
six days and it didn’t skip a beat. It was a pleasure to 
drive. Our furthest destination west was to the Zippo 
facility in Bradford, PA. We covered miles of hilly 
and somewhat mountainous roads, and that old 235 
L6 with Powerglide didn’t disappoint. I later found 
out that Toyota leased the rights to manufacture it in 
some of their vehicles from 1955 to 1974; so much 
for Toyota, et al  Asian vehicles bragging rights about 
how great their car are. 

 
I refer to the car as an Easter Egg, given its color 

combo of Fiesta Cream and Bermuda Green and the 
DuPont Special. Given that E.I. DuPont made the 
nylon, vinyl, paint, and whatever else, as well as the 
fact that they were the economic driving force and 
investor in GM back in those years, they used their 
products in its manufacture.  Lots of their products.  
And for those seatbelts, I was even able to buy period 
correct, aviation style seatbelts in a deep green that 
go perfectly with the interior. It gets lots of thumbs 
up, especially from the low rider hot rod groups who 
would love to chop, cut, and reconfigure it, I’m sure. 

 

Philip Kinsey 
****************** 

2015 Miss America Parade 
Yes, we had our 63 Buick in the Parade again this year. And 

yes it rained again.  The rain held off for the beginning of the 
parade but half way through the parade the rain started again.  
Miss California was a good sport and didn't seem to mind 
getting wet.  Hopefully next year will be the charm.  The girls 
had fun despite 
the rain and the 
car did not break 
down this year. 

 

Ray & Linda 
McFarland 
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2015 Annual Club Picnic 
September 13, 2015 

We had a beautiful cool day for our annual club 

picnic at Ft. Mott State Park.  It was almost a little too 

cool.  Bonnie Green, Sue Birchmire and Janet Erdner 

did a wonderful job planning and setting up 

everything for us.  

There were 29 South Jersey Region members  in 

attendance and we enjoyed the food catered by the 

Italian Kitchen.  We all brought a dessert to share and 

they were delicious.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sue Birchmire brought beautiful decorated mums 

which were won by various folks during our Bingo 

game that Bonnie Green created.  Our custom Bingo 

cards were all automobile parts.  Bonnie also had 

some very nice prizes for those who won. 

It was so cool with the breeze coming off the 

river, Ray and Dave went to Dunkin Donuts for coffee 

which was a welcome addition with our desserts. 
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2015 Club Picnic (Continued) 

Despite the cool temperatures we all had a 

wonderful time of  fun, fellowship & food. 

Unfortunately for Dave Birchmire, someone 

noticed that his new mustang had a flat tire.   

After repeated attempts to inflate the tire using 

the factory issued inflator and fix-a-flat that came 

with car, Dave finally had to call a tow truck.  But 

that’s another story for a later time.  Needless to say, 

Dave is not too happy with the Ford Motor 

Company. 

All in all, it was a great day to get together with 

great friends.                                 

Linda McFarland 


